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Did you know Staff Congress meetings are  
open to the public?    Please join us! 

 
Time, day & location can be found at: 

http://staffcongress.nku.edu/schedule.html%20 
Contact your representative for the monthly meeting agenda! 

 
Upcoming guests to Staff Congress meetings: 
November 13: 

 Director of Business Operations & Auxiliary, Andy Meeks 
Vice President for Enrollment/Degree Management, Ms. Kim Scranage  

 Assistant Vice President for Planning and Performance, Dr. Vickie Natale 

 
December 11: 

 President Mearns 

 
January 15: 

 Employee Wellness Manager, Ms. Kim Baker 

 
February 12: 

 Senior Vice President, Division of Institutional Effectiveness,  
Dr. Sue Hodges Moore  

 
We also have the pleasure of having Vice President of Administration & Finance, 
Mr. Ken Ramey, Human Resources Senior Director, Ms. Lori Southwood & Staff 
Regent Steve Meier attend every monthly meeting! 
 
*Events, guests or times may charge at the discretion of the Staff Congress Executive  
Team.   Please refer to monthly agendas.
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It may have been a dark, dreary, wet Wednesday, but 
the Staff Congress Tailgate and Faculty/Staff 
Appreciation Men’s Soccer Game on October 15 was a 
fun evening. We had some wonderful snacks at the 
potluck tailgate party before the game, and everyone 
attending got to know each other a little better. The 
outcome of the game wasn’t what we wanted (NKU 1, 
West Virginia 2), but we rooted our Norse on—even in 
the rain. At halftime, Staff Congress President 
Rebekah Richardson and Faculty Senate President 
Steven Weiss had a penalty kick showdown, with Dr. 
Weiss coming out ahead. 

We hope that this is just the first in many tailgate 
parties and games where staff and faculty can 
congregate, root on our Norse and get to know our 
fellow NKU associates better. 

 

 

 

 

  

  Staff Congress Tailgate 
 

 

Thank you to all staff who submitted 
questions, to Dr. Perry Bratcher & Ms. 
Katherine Hahnel for taking notes throughout 
the event. A special thank you to the 
roundtable committee and Grace Hiles for 
their hard work in putting this event together. 
 
Thank you also to the President and other 
administrators who took time out of their day 
to be available to answer questions.   

Roundtable Event 

The round table event is venue for staff to ask questions 
to the university administration.  Each question is 
reviewed by the administration and then asked at this 
event by President Mearns, his cabinet, and other 
administrators. This year’s event was a great success!  

Answers to all of the answers asked during the meeting 
will be distributed through email and posted to the Staff 
Congress webpage before the Thanksgiving break.  Due 
to time constraints there were a few questions that were 
not asked during the meeting.  Answers to these 
questions will be gathered and distributed at a later 
date.   

Several questions were directed to HR and facilities. HR 
will be bringing clarification to these questions at the 
February meeting.  Facilities will hold a meeting with all 
the facilities staff to answer questions pertaining directly 
to that group.  The date for this meeting is still to be 
determined.  
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NKU employees work with 
important business files every day, 
and it is important to ensure that 
those files are stored securely and 
backed up regularly so they can be 
easily recovered in the event of a 
hard drive or other computer-
related failure. Do you have a 
backup plan to ensure that your 
important files will not be lost in 
such a situation? The Staff 
Congress Technology Committee 
and the Office of Information 
Technology offer the following 
“DOs and DON’Ts” to make sure 
your key business data is stored 
safely: 

 DO use your individual 
network storage (usually 
designated as your “J:\ 
drive”) for files unique to 
your needs or position, and 
your department network 
storage (usually designated 
as your “K:\ drive”) for files 
that are used 
collaboratively with others 
in your department. More 
information about using 
these drives can be found 
on the IT website. 

 DO take advantage of 
Blackboard organizations 
or SharePoint sites to 
organize files, calendars, 
etc. for cross-departmental 
projects or workgroups. 
 

 
 
 

 DO contact IT if a failure 
occurs, so that your files 
can be restored from a 
backup as quickly as 
possible – IT maintains 
backups for 14 calendar 
days. 

 DON’T save important files 
on your desktop or 
individual hard drive (C:\), 
which are not backed up 
elsewhere and could be lost 
if a failure occurs. 

 DON’T save sensitive 
university data – especially 
student data – on individual 
hard drives, portable 
storage devices like 
memory sticks, flash drives, 
external hard drives, or 
cloud services like Sky 
Drive or Dropbox. None of 
these are backed up by 
NKU, and laptop hard 
drives and portable devices 
are easy targets for thieves. 

 DON’T save personal files, 
such as photos or music, to 
network file storage – 
server space is expensive, 
and ensuring it is used only 
for business-related files 
helps keep costs under 
control. 

 

 

 

Attention NKU Staff!  
Save the date! 

January 22, 2015 
US Bank Arena – 7pm 

Faculty/Staff Appreciation  
BKB game  

 
Join Staff Congress and Faculty 

Senate to cheer on the Norse 
Men’s Basketball team in their 

battle against North Florida!  
 

We are pleased and honored to 
share this night with our military! 

It’s also Military Appreciation night 
presented by the Kentucky 

National Guard.  
 

This is also $1 beverage night! 
 

Don’t miss this opportunity to 
support your military, faculty, staff 

and NORSE! 
 

More information pertaining to 
event will be coming! 

 

The Northern Kentucky 
University Staff Congress 
shall:  create a stronger bond 
within the staff; solicit and 
express opinions, suggestions 
and recommendations of 
staff on all matters of 
concern to the various staff 
constituencies and to the 
staff as a whole. 
 
Staff Congress shall seek 
representation in all aspects 
of Northern Kentucky 
University governance. 
 
~ Staff Congress Constitution 
 
 
For more information on staff 
congress:  
http://staffcongress.nku.edu/  
 

IT Tidbits: 
What’s 

Your 
Backup 

Plan? 

  
 

http://oit.nku.edu/docmgmt.html
http://staffcongress.nku.edu/
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NKU Wellness:  http://wellness.nku.edu/  

Check out the NKU Wellness Website.  As 
one of the Healthiest Employers of 
Greater Cincinnati in 2011, 2012, and 2013 
NKU Employee Wellness offers something 
for everyone.  Check out the Wellness 
website for Campus Walking Maps, 
Massage Services, Tobacco Cessation 
Resources, Community Gardens 
opportunities, and many other services 
that can be found by clicking here:  

http://wellness.nku.edu/employee/services.ht
ml  

Afterhours contact 
numbers… 

In case of an after hour non-
emergencies contact NKU Power 
Plant at x5548.   

Campus Police Non-Emergency 
Number: x5500 or 
police@nku.edu 

Campus Police Emergency 
Number: x7777 

 
Staff Congress 
Scholarship Committee 

Don’t forget to apply for the Staff 
Congress Book Award.  You can 
find information on the staff 
congress website or clicking the 
link below.  
http://staffcongress.nku.edu/book-
award.html  

NKU is Tobacco Free…    

Check out the Wellness Website 
for more information on Tobacco 
Cessation 

Next Health Monday Quit Clinic will be 
on November 17th in the Student Union 
Lobby.   

For more information:  
http://tobaccofree.nku.edu/cessation.html  

 

Improved Security in Employee 
Self-Service Banking Updates… 

Starting on November 5th, an added 
layer of security in ESS for direct 
deposit changes or updates will better 
protect employees’ bank information. 
Employees will authenticate by 
entering the last 8 digits of their ISO 
number and last 4 digits of their SSN in 
order to access their banking 
information. In-person changes by 
employees presenting a valid photo ID 
will still be accepted in the Payroll 
office. 

NKU Policy Site: 

NKU Policies can be found on the 
Policy Website at 
http://policy.nku.edu/   

Sign up for the listserv to receive 
notification when a policy is under 
review. 

http://policy.nku.edu/under_review
.html 

http://wellness.nku.edu/
http://wellness.nku.edu/employee/services.html
http://wellness.nku.edu/employee/services.html
http://staffcongress.nku.edu/book-award.html
http://staffcongress.nku.edu/book-award.html
http://tobaccofree.nku.edu/cessation.html
http://policy.nku.edu/
http://policy.nku.edu/under_review.html
http://policy.nku.edu/under_review.html
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